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Welcome letter from the Year 2 Team 

 

Dear Parents,  

Welcome to Year 2.  

We hope you have/had a lovely summer and we are looking forward to an exciting year! 

We have some super topics planned and we cannot wait to get started. 

If you are available to help in class, please let us know via the school front office and we 

can arrange for your induction and DBS check to be completed. 

We would really appreciate help in the afternoons for all four classes, so it would be 

fantastic if you could spare an afternoon a week.  

We value your support enormously, as it makes the biggest difference to your child’s 

development and progress, so please continue to listen to your child read each day and 

help them to learn their multiplication and division facts for the 2, 5 and 10 times tables. 

It is essential that you write your child’s name on all of their uniform and belongings as this 

means that lost items can be reunited quickly with their owners. 

Thank you, 

Year 2 Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

Year 2 Staff: 

 

Adult Role Class 

Mrs Calvert Year Lead   

Miss Wickham Class teacher Jupiter 

Miss Corcoran Class teacher Mercury 

Mrs Billett Class teacher Saturn 

Mrs O’Reilly and Mrs Argent Class teachers  
 

Neptune 

Mrs Moody PPA teacher Jupiter and Saturn 

Mrs Hatt PPA teacher Mercury 

Mr Douse LSA / Learning mentor Jupiter  

Mrs Milner LSA Saturn 

Miss Harding LSA Mercury 

Mrs Syred LSA Neptune 

 

 
Curriculum 

Autumn 1  The Great Fire of 
London 

Autumn 2  Poles Apart 

Spring 1 
 

Living in the UK Spring 2 Food, Glorious 
Food 

Summer 1 Significant 
Figures 

Summer 2 Commotion in 
the Ocean 
 

 

Each half term we will add a detailed outline to the school website of the half term which 

will show both the teaching focus and the expected outcomes. 

Occasionally children will be asked to bring in topic related items. 

 

 



 
  

Timetable 

As a school we keep the timetable flexible to ensure we meet the needs of our pupils. The timetable for 

each class will be slightly different and it may change during the year, however the timings of the day will 

stay the same. 

Class PE Day Games Day 

Jupiter Wednesday Friday 

Mercury Thursday Friday 

Neptune Tuesday Friday 

Saturn Monday Friday 

 

Please make sure your child has the correct equipment each day. This includes their water bottle (water 

only please), Reading Diary and reading book. PE Kit must be worn to school on the days your child has PE 

and Games (class days are listed above). Jogging bottoms and a sweatshirt should be worn in the colder 

months so your child is warm enough doing Games outside. 

 
Personal Property/Valuables including mobile phones 
  
Children must not bring valuable items of property to school unless agreed by the class teacher in advance.    
 

 Watches can be either analogue or digital.  No smart/camera watches  

 Earrings must be small studs only, no hoops or dangly earrings  

 Earrings should be removed at home on PE and Sports Club days.  If ears are newly pierced these can be 
taped at home on those days until healed, approximately 6-8 weeks  

 No jewellery, except faith jewellery e.g. a small cross on a simple chain  

 Hair longer than shoulder length should be tied back for PE and sports club days 

  No make-up or nail varnish. Whilst the school will make every effort to safeguard pupils’ property, and 
will do its very best to trace lost items, the school cannot accept responsibility for loss or damage to 
items.   

 
Whilst the school will make every effort to safeguard pupils’ property, and will do its very best to trace lost 
items, the school cannot accept responsibility for loss or damage to items.  

 

Homework 

Your child is expected to spend 5 minutes 5 times per week reading, 5 minutes 5 times per week on their 

spellings and 5 minutes 5 times per week on their maths. All spellings and maths tasks will be on Class Dojo 

or the appropriate websites each week. If you do not have any access to the internet and therefore need a 

hard copy, then please contact your child’s class teacher in September. 

 



 
  

School Aims 

Our Vision 
West Park CE Primary School aims to provide each pupil with the opportunity to become a 
successful life-long learner by nurturing their creativity, supporting and challenging them to 
work independently and with others. Following our Christian foundation, we will enable 
each pupil to develop a sense of their own spirituality. We achieve this through working 
closely with our school family of staff, parents and our wider community. 

 
Our Values 
Teamwork  
Faith  
Independence  
Creativity 

 
Our Aims 
 
To:-  

 ensure our school environment is safe, stimulating and stable; 

 provide exciting and inspiring learning experiences that give every child the 
opportunity to become enthusiastic, resilient, adaptable learners who actively 
participate in all aspects of school life;  

 enable pupils to develop lively and enquiring minds, the ability to question and 
argue rationally and the skill of becoming independent and creative learners;  

 provide a sense of community and citizenship, establishing skills to make and 
maintain positive relationships with others, working in a team both in and beyond 
our school; 

 assist in the acquisition of knowledge, skills and attitudes that will enable all 
children irrespective of their ability, to achieve their full potential in subsequent 
phases of Education and adult life; 

 enable everyone to develop a sense of their own identity and have respect and 
understanding of their own and other cultures, beliefs and religions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
  

Teaching and Learning 

CORE VALUES 

Our Teaching and Learning Policy is based around our school’s four Core Values: Faith, Creativity, 
Independence and Teamwork.  

Through each of these values we have identified a number of skills or characteristics that are vital for our 
teachers to foster through their teaching and our children to develop and implement through their work and 
achievements. 

In addition, under each value’s core vocabulary we have stated how the children will demonstrate this value 
and how adults in the school will facilitate and develop these skills and characteristics within the children 
through careful planning and delivery as well as modelling these values them. 

 

FAITH 

                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caring Respect 

What will the children do? 

 

 believe in themselves and develop a growth 

mind-set - an ‘I CAN’ attitude 

 ask ‘Big Questions’ and seek the answers 

 care for others in our school and the world in 

which we live  

 have a respect and tolerance for their peers 

and for the adults they work with 

  

What will the staff do? 

 

 model self-belief and growth mind-set 

 allow children time to reflect on their beliefs and 

those of others 

 make time for and plan in        opportunities to 

value and care for others and the world around 

us 

 uphold the school’s faith and model the faith of 

the church 

  

  



 
  

CREATIVITY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INDEPENDENCE 

                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What will the children do? 

 

 explore and investigate, trying new and different 

things out 

 use their imaginations and come up with their 

own ideas  

 take risks and assess their success 

 feel confident to express their opinions and views 

and make their own choices 

 

 

 

What will the staff do? 

 

 provide open ended opportunities which 

encourage choice, investigation and challenge the 

children’s thinking 

 be enthusiastic showing a passion for learning 

 be flexible in their approach and planning 

 ensure the children have time to develop their 

ideas 

 

Courage 
Passion 

Determination Risk-taking 

What will the children do? 

 

 make decisions and find solutions for 

themselves 

 set their own challenges at a high level of 

expectation, persevering when they encounter 

failure or difficulty          

 know that errors are good and that they learn 

from them 

 know their next steps in learning and take 

responsibility for their own learning journey 

What will the staff do? 

 

 inspire pupils to take responsibility for     their 

learning 

 be flexible in their planning and delivery to take 

account of the needs of the learners 

 allow for reflection opportunities encouraging 

the children to discuss their learning  

 provide opportunities for children that require 

perseverance and resilience 

  

  



 
  

 

TEAMWORK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What will the children do? 

 

 communicate with each other effectively 

 be able to identify their own and other people’s 

strengths 

 be prepared to discuss issues to reach 

compromise  

 celebrate shared successes and support each 

other through errors or failures 

What will the staff do? 

 

 model effective communication with their pupils 

and colleagues 

 foster positive relationships                 

 encourage and facilitate collaboration through 

planned activities and tasks 

 show trust in the children’s  ideas and actions 

Caring 
Acceptance 



 
  

Reading – End of Year 2 Expectations 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

Reading 

Reading is incredibly important for your child. Not only is it a skill which will be needed 

throughout their lives, it is also proven to enhance writing. 

It is expected that your child reads 5 times per week for at least 5 minutes each time and 

that this is recorded in their planner. Books will be changed in school when necessary. If 

your child is reading from scheme books, then they will be given a new one to read once 

the current one has been finished. Your child may also choose their own free choice books. 

If they choose books with tricky words, then please share these books with your child and 

encourage them to read parts of the book.  Supporting your child with their reading and 

reading with your child everyday can have a huge impact on their progress. 

Reading is taught in class as part of a Shared Reading lesson. During these lessons children 

discuss the texts that they have shared. Your child will learn comprehension skills. Please 

ask your child questions about what they have read when you are completing your reading 

at home. In Year 1 your child was given reading questions as part of their homework task. 

You can continue to use these questions with your child as they move in to Year 2. 

Phonics will continue to be part of your child’s development as a reader. Please encourage 

your child to build on their previous phonics learning and sound out unfamiliar words.  

Please speak to your child’s teacher if you are able to regularly come into school for an 

afternoon each week to listen to readers. 

Thank you for your continued support with your child’s reading. 

 



 
  

Spelling 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

 



 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  

 

 

 

 



 
  

Grammar 

 

 



 
  

Writing – End of Year 2 Expectations 

 

 
 



 
  

 Maths – End of Year 2 Expectations 
 

 

 
 



 
  

 

Healthy Children 

We have free fruit and vegetables for the children to have for a snack. If you would like to provide your 

own snack it must be a healthy snack, it should not be sweets, crisps, chocolate or biscuits.  

The children can bring a water bottle into school and are encouraged to drink water regularly throughout 

the day. Please do not fill with sugary drinks, milk or juice. 

At lunchtime the children can either have a hot lunch or bring in a packed lunch. If you would like to 

order a hot lunch, you will need to do this via the ParentPay website using your login details provided to 

you by the school.  If you have any queries in this regard, please contact the office on 01903 243099.  

 


